
 
 
September 29, 2023 
 
Mr. Peter Stauber 
Chairman 

U.S. House Natural Resources Subcommittee on Energy and Mineral Resources 
Longworth House Office Building  
15 Independence Avenue SE 

Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Mr. Chairman: 
 
I write to you today to follow up on our discussions last week and respond to your request to hear directly from the 
communities impacted by the administration’s recent decision to restrict 13 million acres of the National Petroleum 
Reserve in Alaska (NPR-A) and rescind seven oil and gas leases in the Arctic National Wildlife Refuge (ANWR).  
 
Attached please find letters from Iñupiaq tribal leadership in communities in the affected areas, which outline the 
administration’s lack of consultation and misrepresentation of how the NPR-A and ANWR announcements would affect 
the fabric of our North Slope communities.  
 
As you know, half of the North Slope Borough’s communities are located within the NPR-A, and they are the only 
communities located within NPR-A. Two others, Point Lay and Anaktuvuk Pass, use the NPR-A for subsistence purposes. 
Six of our eight communities, spread over an area the size of your state of Minnesota, are directly impacted by the 
unilateral decision within NPR-A. And the Iñupiaq village of Kaktovik is the sole community located within ANWR and the 
1002 Area. Yet officials in Washington neither respected these villages’ connection to the land nor consulted with their 
residents. 
 
This is not an isolated incident, and our relationship with Washington has been lopsided, at best. Worse yet, the 
administration seems disinterested in correcting its approach to communicating and consulting with our people, as 
illustrated by the U.S. Bureau of Land Management’s and U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service’s decision to hastily convene a 
“public meeting” this week in the midst of our critical fall subsistence activities. This is no way to treat Alaska Native 
communities. 
 
We were grateful for your invitation to testify before the Subcommittee on Energy and Mineral Resources and to brief 
additional U.S. Representatives about Washington’s historically inconsistent policy approach to our people. You will also 
recall from my testimony and the briefing that the North Slope Borough’s tax structure benefits all eight communities, 
therefore the restrictions with NPR-A and cancelation of leases within ANWR both indirectly and directly affect all eight 
of our communities. This opportunity is why my organization was created: To speak with a unified voice on issues 
impacting the North Slope Iñupiat, our communities, our economy, and our culture. 
 
Quyanaqpak for listening to our collective voice on this issue and for your words championing our people: “As long as I 
am privileged to be chair of this committee your community will be represented.” We look forward to engaging you and 
your subcommittee again in the near future. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

 
Nagruk Harcharek 
President 
Voice of the Arctic Iñupiat 
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September 20, 2023

Mr. Peter Stauber 

Chairman 

U.S. House Natural Resources Subcommittee on Energy and Mineral Resources 

Longworth House Office Building 

15 Independence Avenue SE 

Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Mr. Chairman: 

I write to you today on behalf of Atqasuk, Alaska regarding the administration's recent 

decision to restrict 13 million acres of the National Petroleum Reserve in Alaska (NPR-A) and 

rescind seven oil and gas leases in the Arctic National Wildlife Refuge (ANWR). This decision 

was made by the administration without consulting or communicating with the other 

communities within the affected areas. 

Located on Alaska's North Slope, Atqasuk is one of only four Alaska Native villages 

located within the NPR-A, where we have lived since time immemorial. The North Slope lfiupiat 

have lived on and stewarded these lands well before Washington took interest in them 100 

years ago. We are as much a part of the land as its wildlife and natural resources. 

Yet Washington, despite claiming its desire in policy memorandums and its own National 

Strategy for the Arctic Region to speak with tribal leaders and Indigenous communities when 

formulating federal policy affecting our people, neither respected our connection to the land 

nor consulted with us about the impact of their decision on our community. We were 

blindsided by Washington's actions and learned of them through the press, rather than the 

administration itself. 

This is not an isolated incident. Our relationship with Washington has been tumultuous, one­

sided, and inconsistent. During policy discussions impacting our homelands, Washington has 

repeatedly chosen not to consult with the lfiupiat about the impact of its policies or consider 

the possibility of co-management of our homelands. 

This is no way to treat Alaska Native communities. If the administration seeks to support and 

partner with us, as it suggested in these and previous announcements about tribal participation 

in U.S. policy discussions, then it must prioritize and listen to our voices over outside groups 

that seek to subvert our will and shape the future of our homelands against our wishes. 
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